Minutes of Aquatic Invasive Species Committee Meeting
	Monday, July 14, 2025	
The meeting was called to order by Chris Webb at 8:30 AM. Roll call of committee members verified that a quorum was present.  We met at the Barnes Town Office and via Zoom Video Conferencing.

1.  Roll call: 
Members Present:  Sally Pease, Diane Menard, Chris Webb, Doug Stearly, Mavis Gagne, Cris Neff (Liaison for FOECLA), and Eric Neff (Liaison for the Town of Barnes).
Guests Present:  Megan Sorensen (Northwest Regional Planning Commission) on Zoom.
Members Absent: Barb Clements, and Julia Lyons.	
Verification of Public Notice: Public notice of meeting was posted on July 10, 2025 at 1:30 PM by Chris Webb, AIS Committee Chair.

2.  Approval of Agenda: A motion was made by Sally and seconded by Mavis to approve the agenda.  A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.

3.  Approval of last month’s minutes: A motion was made by Doug and seconded by Sally to approve the revised minutes of our previous meeting, held on June 9, 2025. (The original minutes were revised on June 15, 2025 due to an error.)  A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.

4.   DASH-BAISS Project Lead - Cris Neff:
	a. Upper Eau Claire Lake Report:
* The BAISS boat completed four weeks of pulling curly-leaf pondweed.  195 bags were pulled.  During the first two weeks, the divers pulled plants behind the island along the shoreline edges of the patch.  This was done to provide a pathway for boaters and property owners.  Because there was not enough time to continue eradicating all the plants, the center portion was left.  Boaters were notified by Facebook posts and at the boat landing to stay clear of this area and or to travel slowly when boating behind the island.  During the second two weeks on Upper, the divers worked on various smaller patches that were growing in different areas of the lake to eliminate them from spreading.  They did not pull the patch near Devil’s Lake because they had some motor issues.  Outlet Bay was cleared of all known plants.  We discussed other measures like putting up warning buoys or signs to alert boaters and developing a packet for visitors vacationing on the lake.  These measures could be implemented in 2026.  
* There have been issues with the motor that provides the air supply to the divers.  The air filter was replaced, the compressor was rebuilt, and the fan blade was replaced.
* The BAISS boat is presently working on Middle EC Lake.  It will stay there until July 18th or the 21st.  
* The tentative plan for 2026 is to start on Lower EC and work 5 days per week for a 3 week period.  Then the BAISS boat will move onto Upper EC next.
* A meeting with Chris, Cris, Bill Sande, and Megan Sorensen (Northwest Regional Planning Commission) on August 1st in Hayward is planned to discuss our future direction concerning the curly-leaf pondweed in our lakes.
* We discussed the shoreline monitoring program which has not been talked about too much this year.  This program is still ongoing.  The form used to record hours will be added to our AIS documents on the Town of Barnes website (townofbarneswi.gov).  We would like to have a training specifically for all shoreline monitoring volunteers in 2026.  We discussed involving FOECLA and maybe developing some contests to heighten more interest.  We encourage people to continue tracking their shoreline monitoring hours and activities on the “Aquatic Invasive Monitoring” form.
* The BAISS boat will move to Tomahawk and Sand Bar next (and our last lake for 2025).  Tomahawk had a small chemical treatment done in June on the patch of Eurasian milfoil in front of the swimming beach and near the boat landing.  The water quality testing was completed per the proper schedule.  So far, the chemical treatment seems to be effective.  The divers will check this patch and will be pulling milfoil in both of these lakes starting around July 21st or 22nd.  

5.  Andy Teal, Bayfield County LMPN Coordinator/Surface Water Conservation Technician:
Andy Teal was absent from the meeting.  No new information.

6.   Dave Blumer, LEAPS LLC:
Dave Blumer was absent from the meeting.  No new information.  Dave’s role is diminishing at this time.  Megan Sorensen from Northwest Regional Planning Commission will be taking over Dave’s role with our AIS committee.

7.  CBCW Project:
This program is going well, but we always need more volunteers.  The data concerning hours worked, volunteers, and boat numbers have not been entered into the SWIMS database yet.  As soon as Chris gets the data caught up, the EMS personnel will take over this task as previously planned.

8.  Discussion on moving monthly meetings to evening hours for August, September, and October:
We are going to try moving our monthly meeting to evenings beginning in August.  Our next meeting will be held on Monday, August 4, 2025 at 7:00 PM in the Barnes Town Office. 

9.  Financial Report:  New data was not available at the time of this meeting.
However, our expenses include payments to the divers and boat landing monitors.  Also, the BAISS boat had some maintenance expenses.  $500 in new donations for AIS programs were received.
 
10.  Social Media, Mailings, Upcoming Informational Events:
* Mailings were going out to property owners on Tomahawk Lake and Sand Bar Lake this week.  These letters informed the property owners about our BAISS boat’s plans for pulling Eurasian milfoil in the coming weeks.  It also encourages people to volunteer on the boat.
* We thank Lea for continuing to promote the BAISS boat on social media (Facebook).

11.  Next meeting Date for Town of Barnes AIS Committee is Monday, August 4, 2025 at 7:00 PM.  All interested parties are welcome to attend.
Adjourn:  A motion was made by Diane and seconded by Sally to adjourn the meeting. A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Menard
715-795-3464, menard5@msn.com
